







October 27, 2005

To Whom It May Concern:

This is to confirm that Shauntel Harris has been doing a good job of keeping up with her homework and coming to class so far this term in English 101A: Reading, Reasoning and Writing 1 at Chabot College. Her effort has been consistent and she has been keeping up with her classwork. There remains, however, a legitimate chance that Shauntel will not pass Eng. 101A this semester. 

For many students at Chabot, it will take more than one semester to pass 101A. In fact, the average for students who complete both Eng. 101A and 101B is three semesters to complete the two courses. For the most part this is due to the level of preparation that students have when they come in. The next class after 101B is Eng. 1A, our transfer level college composition course. Unfortunately, to keep this class on line with other UC schools, we must hold firm about what skills students need to be proficient with before they can move into 1A, where they will receive grades that remain on their college transcripts. In 101A and 101B, students either receive credit or no credit. Students receiving no credit will not be penalized on their transcripts or their eventual GPAs. It just may take them longer to reach their goals.

If you have any questions regarding Shauntel’s progress or anything else that I can help you with, please feel free to contact me at 510-723-6600 x2375.









Sincerely yours,









Seth Harwood









English Instructor









Chabot College

